TILLICOULTRY, COALSNAUGHTON & DEVONSIDE COMMUNITY COUNCIL
DRAFT MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON 12 MARCH 2019 AT 7.00 PM
AT COALSNAUGHTON VILLAGE HALL
Present – Tom Allan, Jane Edwards, Robert McAulay, Ewart McAuslane, Ian Millar, Elma Mitchell, Alex Robertson, Cammy Robertson, Damian Sherwood-Johnson, Mick Taylor, Melanie White and Elizabeth Young.

In Attendance – PC James Miller, Councillor Donald Balsillie, Councillor Martha Benny, and two members of the public (David Foss and Francesca Green).

Apologies – Brian Cuthbert-Imrie, Ian Gordon and Robert McClelland.  Councillor Dave Clark.
Police report – Copies of PC Miller’s monthly report will be placed on the CC notice boards.  Other points discussed:

(a)
DF queried if there had been any further issues with graffiti.  PC Miller advised that this has eased off.  EMcA had cleaned up/painted over any that he came across previously, and there has been no recurrence;

(b)
MW highlighted a complaint from a Coalsnaughton resident re problem parking in Blackfaulds Street.  PC Miller noted this information and reiterated previous advice, ie that any obstructions (eg a wheelchair or pram cannot pass freely) should be reported to the police on non-emergency number 101;
(c)
Speeding on the Coalsnaughton to Fishcross road was again raised.  Cllr DB will submit a formal request to Alan Murray at Clacks Council about this and recommended that MW should do likewise;
(d)
The Community Speedwatch initiative has not been rolled out yet;

(e)
AR asked about the CCTV camera at the top of Hill Street.  PC Miller advised that this is operated by Clacks Council as a deterrent.

Minutes of February meeting – proposed by EY and seconded by IM.

Council budget cuts – Cllr DB outlined some of Clacks Council’s 2019/20 budget.  This includes a 4% council tax increase and 2.2% rent increase.  The head teacher of Coalsnaughton Primary School will be covering sickness at St Serf’s Primary School, and the Muckhart head will cover at Coalsnaughton.  There is a new contract with the Leisure Bowl but, due to the age and condition of the facility, a strategic review of leisure facilities in Clackmannanshire is required.  A funding officer will be recruited to maximise income generation via grants, and a budget of £30,000 is available to the five organisations managing community-run facilities.  IM said that the council’s grant officer previously helped community councils with grants, but Cllr DB said that Clackmannanshire Third Sector Interface now fulfils this role.  Cllr Benny concluded the budget discussion by saying that the heads of service had proposed the cuts, not the elected members/administration.
Matters arising (not on the Action List) - 
Commercial premises in Coalsnaughton: EY has been speaking to Sterling who have confirmed that a fence is now around the yard, the building has been emptied and all rubbish has been removed.

CC display boards at Sterling Mills: DF provided images of what these will look like.  DS-J said that he is happy for our name to appear on these and that there is no need for a logo. 
Action list –  due to insufficient time, it was agreed to discuss this next month.

Village & Townscape Initiative/Community Action Plan – DS-J has spoken to SUSTRANS and hopes that a representative will do a presentation re funding at a forthcoming meeting.  DS-J asked Cllrs Balsillie and Benny if the funds for Tillicoultry are still guaranteed as we have already lost our place to Clackmannan then Alva, and he is concerned that there is some dubiety.  Cllr Balsillie said that, as far as he is aware, we are still on track to receive funding (believed to be in the region of £500,000).  He confirmed that Coalsnaughton and Devonside are included in the funding.  EMcA suggested setting up a sub-group, and DS-J recommended arranging this outwith this meeting. Cllr Benny said that she is happy to be involved with this.
EY reported that a lot of rubble, plastic, etc, had recently been dumped in the VC memorial garden.  She had cleared up what she could, and BC-I removed the heavier items.

EY had been approached by a staff member at Trust Housing, raising concerns about the zebra crossing outside their premises and wondering if traffic lights could be installed instead.  This is because they now have residents with learning difficulties who tend to walk straight on to the crossing, expecting traffic to stop.  
Treasurer’s report – EMcA:
Accounts: no change;
Microgrant scheme: there has been a disappointing response to posters and online information about this.  EY queried if funds could be used to paint the fence at the VC memorial garden, but EMcA said that the CC funds can cover this instead.  
Secretary’s report – MW: 
Employment Fair: organised by MP Keith Brown, this will be held at Alloa Town Hall on 15 March;
Sports Hub: a meeting will be held at Tillicoultry Rugby Club on 20 March.

Planning report - MT: 
The Craigs in Devonside will be resurfaced in April.
Social Committee report – 
Tilly Tidy Up: DS-J has arranged this for Sunday 7 April (in conjunction with Keep Scotland Beautiful and the Co-op/Scotmid).  This is a drop-in event from 10.30 am to 4 pm.  Local artist, Lucy O’Higgins, will be on hand to help model items from items collected.  Help on the day at the Devonvale Hall would be appreciated, and we need to decide which areas to cover.  We need to measure the success of the event and perhaps implement a tidy up every second month.  We should also remember to take photos and mention sponsors.

Gala day: next meeting is on 20 March at the Ben Cleuch Centre.  
Hogmanay Hoolie: we will be unable to run this event this year as Coalsnaughton Village Hall has already been booked on Hogmanay by someone else since the middle of last year.

EDF - EMcA to submit applications re the provost’s lamp and a defibrillator in Coalsnaughton for next week’s deadline.  

Councillors’ reports – Cllr Benny said that the council’s solicitors are still looking into IM’s query re the Comrie Trust and that council staff have now checked the fencing at the burnside.  Cllr Clark had submitted a typed report which, due to lack of time, will be circulated with the minutes.  
AOCB – DF has identified seating that is in a poor state of repair.  He will contact Clacks Council direct about this.
The next meeting of the CC will be held on Tuesday 9 April at the Ben Cleuch Centre, Tillicoultry, at 7.00 pm.
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